
People Directorate 
 
 

Head Teacher :  Mrs Fiona McDougall 
fiona.mcdougall@south-ayrshire.gov.uk 
 
Gardenrose Primary School 
Gardenrose Path 
Maybole 
Ayrshire 
KA19 8BH 
 
Tel: 01655-885804 / 883227      
 
Email: Gardenrose.Mail@south-ayrshire.gov.uk  
 

Date: 18 June 2021 

 

 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
MAYBOLE COMMUNITY CAMPUS 
 
Police Scotland have asked the Council to consider including facilities for their use within the new Maybole 
campus project. This is to replace the Police office at Ladyland Road, which is no longer suitable for modern 
policing needs. The Council have agreed to the proposal, subject to the necessary consents and an 
application to the Planning Department will be made shortly. 
 
The office will be used by Police Scotland as a staff base with public access arranged primarily by pre-
arranged appointment. The premises will not accommodate any detained or arrested persons or be used for 
any formal interviews under caution. It is hoped that office will assist Police Scotland to better integrate into 
the community, and be more visible and accessible to all areas of the community. 
 
The proposal is to incorporate the police office into the pavilion building, with its own independent entrance 
so the Police Scotland staff will not need to enter the main campus building.  
 
The amended designs for the campus which include the police office will be made available on the Council’s 
website at https://beta.south-ayrshire.gov.uk/article/28226/Maybole-Community-Campus 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely  

 

Fiona McDougall 

 

Fiona McDougall 

Head Teacher  
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